


Custom Machine  Quilting
Memory Quilts

Custom T-Shirt Quilts
Memory Patches

Pillows
Bears



November 9, 2023, 7 pm
Great Lakes Heritage Quilt Guild
Sherry Scharra Lecture ”Custom Quilted Jackets”
Birmingham Unitarian Church
38651 Woodward, Bloomfield Hills, MI  www.glhq.org
November 13, 2023, 6-9pm
Macomb County Quilt Guild 
Deborah Hyde Trunk Show “Pixel Portraits Trunk Show”
Trinity Lutheran Church
38900 Harper, Clinton Township
www.macombcountyquiltguild.org
November 14, 2023, 10am 
Needlework and Textile Guild of Michigan
Nanette Mathe Lecture “A Journey Through Needle-

work”
St. Stephen Episcopical Church
5500 N. Adams Rd., Troy, MI 48098   www.ntgm.org
November 16, 2023 at 6:30pm
Capitol City Quilt Guild
Guild Auction. Quilting items and fabric, kits
(No patterns, books or magazines)
First Presbyterian Church, 510 W. Ottawa Street, Lansing
www.capitolcityquiltguild.org
November 17, 2023 at 12:30pm
Genesee Star Quilters
Linda Thiefoldt Lecture 
Davison Area Senior Center, 10135 Lapeer Rd. Davison
www.genstarquilters.org
Workshop Nov. 18 “Feathers Freedom”
November 18, 2023 at 9:15 am
Greater Ann Arbor Quilt Guild
Jane Sassaman In person Lecture “Under the Influence”
November 17 - Workshop “Leaf Sampler”
November 19 - Workshop “Abstracting From Nature”
Morris Lawrence Building Washtenaw C.C.
4800 E. Huron Dr. Ann Arbor 48105   www.gaaqg.com
Openings available for non-members
November 21, 2023, 7pm
Quilt Guild of Metro Detroit
Joyce Minnis Lecture ”I Want To Wear That”
Redeemer United Methodist Church
20633 Vernier R., Harper Woods    www.qgmd.org
November 27, 2023 at 7pm
Pieces and Patches Quilt Guild
Lynn Carson Harris Lecture “Do It For The Process”
Ella Sharp Museum of Art & History
3225 Fourth St., Jackson
December 2 Workshop “Tiny Piecing-Precision Perfect”
www.piecesandpatchesquiltguild.org
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Monkey Wrench
Key Block (1/5 actual size)
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Cutting Diagrams Patch Count

Instructions for  "Monkey Wrench"  as 12.000 by 12.000 (inches) block in EQ8 Project "Underground Railroad" printed from EQ8! 09/30/2023
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CAMEO Quilters Guild Guild Minutes
October 19, 2023

Clawson United Methodist Church, Clawson, Michigan

President Barb Lusk welcomed everyone and read the guild Mission Statement.
Meeting was also available on Zoom. She thanked Rosemary Spatafora for setting up the Oakland Press
interview about the guild.

Barb introduced our speaker, Rick Ware, with his lecture and trunk show “Not Your Grandmother’s
Quilts, A Man’s Journey into Quilting.”

Hospitality break

Business Meeting:
VP Facilitator Sharon Cratsenburg reminded everyone of the Retreat Package which was emailed to all
attendees. Everyone needs to bring a completed medical form to retreat in a sealed envelope.

Charity: Linda Wallace announced that parking will be difficult on Saturday, November 11 for the Veter-
an’s Day Sewing. We can set up Friday evening at 6:30pm.
Jean Schlegelmann introduced 2 blocks for October’s Underground Railroad: Churn Dash (aka Monkey
Wrench) and Bear’s Paw.

Treasurer Lynda Draudt announced she had emailed the new budget to members and listed our current
money amounts:  Checking: $979.27   Money Market: $10,183.18   Savings: $1,963.54
Budget was voted on and accepted.

Membership: 32 people attended this meeting; 9 were guests. 1 guest joined the guild, bringing us to 46
members.

VP Scheduler Cheryl Cawley: No updates.

September’s Guild and Board minutes were approved.

Slip of the Keyboard was won by Ann Bonnelli

October Board meeting to be held on Zoom Monday, Oct. 23 at 7pm (because of Retreat).

Nov. 6 deadline for Silhouette articles.

Meeting adjourned at 9:15pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Johnson
Recording Secretary



CAMEO Quilter’s Guild Board Meeting
Monday, October 23, 2023  7pm by Zoom

All eleven Board members were present.
President Barb Lusk said people told her they felt welcomed at the October Guild meeting.
We need more name tags for guest and new members.
No one pays a guest fee for that evening’s meeting if that person joins the guild that night.

Liaisons: Bonnie will add to the Committee Lists
Charity Day Committee: Laurie Johnson
Charity Committee: Jean Schlegelmann
Membership: Bonnie Heinzel
Spring Retreat: Sharon Cratsenburg
Education Committee: Louise McCormick-Glazer

Programs:
VP Facilitator Sharon Cratsenburg reminded us that Saturday, Nov. 11 is the Charity Veteran’s
Day Sewing.
November Guild meeting is Norma Sparks with Bargello Quilts. December is the Pot Luck.
January is Theresa Nielsen on Crazy Quilting. Saturday, January 20 is TBD; either Crazy Quilting
workshop or a sewing day.
All dates are reserved on our lease agreement per Barb Lusk.

Membership:
VP Membership Bonnie Heinzel was hoping to get photos of new members to add to the electronic Roster but will
add those later.

Feedback from October’s Zoom experience:
Barb asked former member Henya Rachmiel to give us a critique of the Zoom quality:
1. Picture display was blurry, suggest bringing quilts closer to laptop.
2. A webcam would help with the blurriness.
The Board decided this was a “practice year” for Zoom and we cannot charge people for the low quality.
It costs the Guild $156 yearly for Zoom. Webcam purchase is on hold.

Retreat Surplus Funds:
Sharon Cratsenburg said we will have a surplus of about $60 from the Fall Retreat (mostly from charging guests a
higher fee). Discussion was held to determine if that money should be used as a tip for the Bear Lake staff or to go
into our budget to cover the cost of our yearly charitable donation to Bear Lake (which is budgeted this year).
Carol Herzberg motioned that the money go back into the budget; Laurie Johnson seconded. Vote on motion
passed to put the money back into the budget to offset our yearly donation (along with the Spring Retreat surplus).

VP Scheduler Cheryl Cawley will contact local speakers. People have liked the idea of using guild members as
lecturers; Cheryl proposed having a series of lectures/trunk shows on diffferent techniques taught by members.
Cheryl Cawley offered to teach Applique. Jean Schlegelmann and Kathy Wilson offered to teach English Paper
Piecing. Carol Herzberg offered to teach Foundation Paper Piecing.

Recording Secretary Laurie Johnson requested that Barb ask for approval of minutes earlier in the Guild
meeting.

Corresponding Secretary Louise McCormick-Glazer said nothing was in the post office box. Louise gave extra
“Get Well” cards to Judy Murray for Hearts and Hugs. Judy has been doing a good job of sending notes to former
members.
Bonnie Heinzel checked into the cost of stamps at Costco: 100 stamps would cost $63.25 which is a discount.
Louise motioned that Bonnie should buy the stamps; Janeen Sharpe seconded.
Laurie Johnson suggested that with all the new members, we might consider a “New Member Tea”.
(next page)



Louise McCormick-Glazer requested that Door Prize winners be announced in groups of 2-3 in order to avoid a
cluster at the prize table. She also wants Barb to tell membership that “prizes are to be awarded in order of the
ticket announcements. The last 3 digits of the ticket with its ticket color.” should be announced.

Treasurer Lynda Draudt announced the money amounts:
Savings $1350.35;  Checking $4776.26;  Money Market $10, 183.60
Lynda paid the rent to the church and miscellaneous items. The Budget was approved by the Guild. A check for
$3409 (approximately) was given to Sharon Cratsenburg to pay for the Fall Retreat.
According to Assistant Treasurer Janeen Sharpe the Guild will be $2718 in the red at the end of the year.

Audit Process - Assistant Treasurer Janeen Sharpe
The Treasurer or Assistant should be at the Audit to answer any questions. This is what we’ve been doing the last
few years.
Cheryl Cawley will give the Audit Committee book to Barb Lusk.

Fabric Donation
Janeen Sharpe was contacted by a former member about a large, quilt-store quality fabric donation. It is too much
for the Charity Committee to store, so Janeen suggests we use the fabric for a Garage Sale fund raiser, like the
Romeo city-wide garage sale in June. Bonnie offered to help Janeen sort and measure the fabric.
Janeen also said we need to help Linda Wallace organize the Charity fabric being stored in her basement.

Oakland County Quilt Guild’s Quilt Show is Nov. 3 and 4. It was anoounced in the Silhouette.

November Board meeting will be held Monday, Nov. 20 at 7pm by Zoom. (Thanksgiving week).

Meeting adjourned at 8:15

Respectfully submitted by,
Laurie Johnson
Recording Secretary



CAMEO Quilters Guild Unscheduled Board Meeting
Saturday, Oct. 28, 2023

Lions Bear Lake Camp, Lapeer Michigan

Meeting began at 11:38am.
All Board members were present in person except President Barb Lusk, who attended by
Facetime.

Member-at-Large Kathy Wilson presented a donated vintage quilt top which could be used as a
Raffle fundraising opportunity after it was quilted.

The Board discussed the merits of the quilt top and then asked other Retreat attendees for their
opinions. The Board voted 6-5 in favor of using this quilt for fundraising.

Sharon Cratsenburg was authorized to get a Raffle license from the State of Michigan and order
1,000 Raffle tickets after the licence was obtained. Kathy Koss volunteered to quilt the top for
CAMEO.

Meeting adjourned 11: 45am.

Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Johnson

Carol Herzburg


